
WICKIUP WATER DISTRICT 
YOUR DISTRICT. YOUR WATER. 

 

WELCOME  

 

 We would like to welcome Matt Stunkard to our team.  Matt was 
recently hired for the position of Utility Worker 1 and will be learning all the in 
and outs of providing quality water to our customers.  Matt is a life-long 
resident of our District and has been working the family farm for the last 20 
years.  His diverse skills and knowledge will be an asset to the District. 
 
LOW INCOME ASSISTANCE 
 
 If you are struggling financially, the District has implemented a low-
income utility relief program that allows eligible customers to apply for a 
discounted rate (50%) for water service. Contact the office for an application.  
 
BOARD NEWS 
 
 The upcoming election is right around the corner.  We have three 
vacancies on our Board that need to be filled.  It is a four-year term running 
from July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2024. The Board meets on the second 
Wednesday of every month at 6:30 p.m.  If you are interested, please stop 
by the office and pick up a packet.  The packet needs to be completed and 
returned to the County Clerk by March 18, 2021. 
 
CLATSOP ALERTS 
 
 Wickiup Water District will be working with Clatsop County Emergency 
Management to set up emergency notifications for our customers through 
ClatsopALERTS.  This will enable us to notify you if there is an emergency 
in your area.  Information can be sent via your land line, cell phone, e-mail, 
or text.  We are requesting that everyone update their contact information.  
We will only send you notifications in case of an emergency or to provide 
information for the public’s safety.  Please e-mail Michelle at 
michelle@wickiupwaterdistrict.com, or text (503) 791-7318, or call the office 
(503) 458-6555 to update your phone number(s) and e-mail address. 

If you need assistance, 
please call the office at 
(503) 458-6555.  In the 
event of a water 
emergency, you can call 
Dan our maintenance 
supervisor and DRC at 
(503) 791-5751 or Matt 
at (503) 791-7107.  If you 
are unable to reach Dan 
and/or Matt, you can call 
Michelle at (503) 791-
6782.  

 
 If you have a billing or administrative question, please call the office, and 
leave a message. We will return your call.  

 
Serving the Svensen Community 

since 1938 

We are committed to assuring the 
highest quality of drinking water is 
delivered to our customers, in a 
safe and efficient manner.  Our 
goal is to plan, develop, maintain, 
and operate the District’s 
distribution system in a customer 
service oriented and cost-effective 
manner.  

District Staff: 
 
Michelle Bolton: District Manager 
Dan Waterbury: Water Treatment 
and Distribution Supervisor 
Matt Stunkard: Utility Worker 1 / 
Maintenance  

 
Commissioners: 

 
Ron Lake  – President 
Ole Gifford – Vice President 
Gayle Leino – Secretary 
Murray Stanley – Treasurer 
Debbie Pike – Commissioner 
 
The Commissioners meet the 
second Wednesday of every 
month at 6:30 p.m. at the District 
office.  The public is encouraged 
and invited to attend. 
 
Website:  
http://wickiupwater.specialdistrict.org 
 
Email: 
wickiupwaterdistrict@hotmail.com  
 

 

Wickiup Water District 

92648 Svensen Market Rd. 

Astoria, Oregon 97103 

(503) 458-6555 

 

 


